
RESOLUTION 2025-273 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF HUNTERS CREEK VILLAGE, THE CITY 
OF PINEY POINT VILLAGE, THE CITY OF BUNKER HILL VILLAGE, THE CITY OF 
HEDWIG VILLAGE, THE CITY OF SPRING VALLEY VILLAGE, AND THE 
CITY OF HILSHIRE VILLAGE TO FORM A COMMITTEE TO MAKE 
RECOMMENDATIONS TO THE CITY COUNCILS OF EACH OF THE AB O V E -
N AME D  CITIES REGARDING THE RESPONSE TO PROPOSED LEGISLATION. 

WHEREAS, The cities of Hunters Creek Village, Piney Point Village, Bunker 
Hill Village, Hedwig Village, Spring Valley Village, and Hilshire Village are 
commonly known as the Villages ("Villages"); and 

WHEREAS, The Villages have similar rules and regulations contained in the 
code of ordinances of each Village; and  

WHEREAS, The Villages are aware of proposed legislation that would restrict, 
remove, or abrogate the Villages’ rules and regulations; and  

WHEREAS, Each of the Villages adopting this Resolution desires to address 
proposed legislation in order to form a collective, unified response; and 

WHEREAS, The formation of a Committee with a representative of each Village 
adopting this Resolution may best serve the needs of all such Villages in order for the 
Committee to provide recommendations and responses to the City Councils of each 
such Village;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE VILLAGES THAT ADOPT THIS 
RESOLUTION:  

Section 1. The facts and recitations contained in the Preamble are true and correct 
and incorporated herein for all purposes. 

Section 2. The Villages Legislative Committee is hereby established with each 
Village adopting this Resolution naming a representative to such committee. 

Section 3.  The Villages Legislative Committee shall meet as soon as possible to 
discuss proposed legislation and provide recommendations to the City 
Councils of the Villages that adopt this Resolution regarding ways to address 
such proposed legislation. 

PASSED, APPROVED, AND ADOPTED this 15th day of April, 2025. 

 

 

___________________________ 

ATTEST:       Robert F. Buesinger, Mayor 

 

___________________________ 

Cassie Stephens, City Secretary 


